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Newsletter articles for June are due 

 no later than MAY 18th!  

Thanks! 
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Session Notes 

Here is a synopsis of upcoming events & news: 

Church Life News 

First Responders Day, May 6, we will have a taco bowl luncheon following worship.  

 

Music in Gazebo:        June 7 ð Bad Dog Lou 

         July 12 ð Mike Cramer 

         Aug. 9 ð Kayleigh Jack and friend, Kenny 

Food will be available each time. Family Night at the Gazebo has not been planned out as 

yet. 

Buildings and Grounds 

New carpet and flooring estimates are being looked into with the help of Joan Hilliard of 

Parma Furniture.  

The air-conditioning project for the hall is on it's way.  The upstairs will not be air-

conditioned.  However, all the upstairs windows are working well. Water damage is an 

ongoing concern for our church building.  A downspout along the ramp will be placed to 

re-direct water that goes into the basement.  The front of the church is no longer being 

irrigated within three feet of the building.  This is a very bad seepage area. 

The Men's Group have been offered up to stay ahead of the weeds around the property. 

Christian Ed 

Youth Sunday is April 29th.  Plans are in the works for the first Sunday of June, July and 

August to be Youth Sundays. Service projects will be  done after worship on those 

Sundays, but will go along with the theme of that particular Sunday.   

Worship 

The committee is looking into purchasing new flags for the sanctuary. 

Other News 

Oney Eguia did an amazing job and has turned over the digital format for us to print off 

any of the pictures.  There are two very long photos of the entire group, then many small 

groups, families, etc.   

 

Notes assembled by Editor from Clerk's minutes. 
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5/02                Steven Blanscet 

5/06              Rebecca Blanscet 

5/08        Bobbie Lou Johnson 

5/15           Pat Moltke 

5/16         John Vinson 

5/16                    Barb Franklin 

5/18                   Mika Takatori  

5/23       David Carlson 

5/27       Susan Bennett 

Thank You! 

What a beautiful Easter arrangement 
we were blessed with this year, and 

our heartfelt thanks goes to Pat 
Moltke for putting it all together!  

Just had to share this picture with everyone.  

What beautiful landscaping done by Betty 
Stone! Such a pleasure to drive by and see one 
of Parmaõs well groomed properties.  

Jerry & Betty, you should be proud!  

2018 Camp Sawtooth Dates 
June 24 - 29 

5/6 grade camp 

July 1 - 4 
3/4 grade camp 

July 8 - 13 
7/8 grade camp 

July 15 - 20 
9/10 grade camp 

July 22- 27 
11/12 grade camp 

There are a few applications on the back table, plus you 
can register online at  www.campsawtooth.org. Our 
womenõs group will be contributing towards the fee. 
Plus, if you need help with payment, the camp also 

offers scholarships. (Parents, check with Barb for info). 
You can look that up online, also. The office still needs 

to know who, and when they are attending.  

Please email the information to Barb, or give her a call! 

Thank you! 

Reminder: Payment must be made by 6/1 to receive the discount! 

Lionõs Charter Party 2018 

 

Theme was 
flowers é Looks 
like Danny has 
lost his pedals!! 

 

So nice to see 
Dom & Jody 

having  a 
òbloomingó good 

time! 



 

5/1  Jody Iaderosa 

5/8              Menõs Group 

5/15      VOTE!  

5/22       Lorie Weilmunster 

        See you in September! 

Easter 2018 Photos 

So nice to see so many young ones gather for 
our Childrenõs sermon. 

Craig was 
enjoying the 
Bible Trivia 

game so 
much, that 

he jumped at 
the chance 
to catch the 

treats! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, DONNA!  

WET PANTS   

  

 Come with me to a third-grade classroom... There is 
a nine-year-old kid sitting at his desk and all of a sudden, there is 
a puddle between his feet and the front of his pants are wet. He 
thinks his heart is going to stop because he cannot possibly 
imagine how this has happened. Itõs never happened before, and 
he knows that when the boys find out he will never hear the end 
of it. When the girls find out, they 'll never speak to him again as 
long as he lives. The boy believes his heart is going to stop; he 
puts his head down and prays this prayer, 'Dear God, this is an 
emergency! I need help now! Five minutes from now I 'm 
dead meat.õ He looks up from his prayer and here comes the 
teacher with a look in her eyes that says he has been discovered.   

 As the teacher is walking toward him, a class 
mate named Susie is carrying a goldfish bowl that is filled with 
water. Susie trips in front of the teacher and inexplicably dumps 
the bowl of water in the boy 's lap é The boy pretends to be 
angry, but all the while is saying to himself, 'Thank you, Lord! 
Thank you, Lord! '   

 Now all of a sudden, instead of being the object of 
ridicule, the boy is the object of sympathy. The teacher rushes 
him downstairs and gives him gym shorts to put on while his 
pants dry out. All the other children are on their hands and 
knees cleaning up around his desk. The sympathy is wonderful.   

 But as life would have it, the ridicule that should have 
been his has been transferred to someone else - Susie. She tries 
to help, but they tell her to get out. ôYou 've done enough, 
you klutz!' Finally, at the end of the day, as they are waiting for 
the bus, the boy walks over to Susie and whispers, ôYou did that 
on purpose, didn't you?' Susie whispers back, 'I wet my pants 
once too.'   

May God help us see the opportunities that are always 
around us to do good.   

Remember....Just going to church doesnõt make you a 
Christian any more than standing in your garage makes 

you a car.   

Each and everyone one of us is going through tough 
times right now, but God is getting ready to bless you in a 

way that only He can.  

Keep the faith.   

Thanks to Karen Cornwell for sending this to me. Editor 

Some of our congregation treated Donna Bay to a 
lunch/birthday celebration on April 20th, which is 

her special day! Hope you had a wonderful birthday!  


